Family Resource and Youth Services Centers
Advisory Council Meeting

April 17, 2012
FRC Members Present:  Donny Gill, Sherman Gardner, Vicki Seabolt, Jack Breunig and Mary White (filling in for Teran Ransom)
YSC Members Present:  Dan Gosser
Staff Present:  Karen Skees, Pam Haire, Heather Dennis

Guests Present:  Nathan Huggins

Councils met jointly to allow for exchange of information and Family Resource Center Chair, Jack Breunig called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m.  Jack called for approval of the minutes from the last meeting.  There being no corrections, the minutes will stand as presented.
Budgets
Karen explained the budget columns on the spreadsheet to members.  The spreadsheet shows the original working budget from the beginning of the school year and the cuts taken as a result of the budget reductions.  The last column shows revisions we would like to make in the budget to better access money that will remain in salary lines.

Budget Reductions
Mr. French approved that KTRS and Workers’ Comp expenditures for the current school year will be covered by the district for all of us.  This action is retroactive to the beginning of the fiscal year.  This was necessary due to the amount of the reductions taken in each budget.

Program Review
We will be holding Club Invention again this year.  Fliers have gone home with students.  David Grossman will again be the lead teacher and Renee Lackey will also teach.  If there are enough students, Ashley Gardner will possibly join us again as well.  The curriculum is different each year for the program so last year’s students will have a different experience and new things to learn.

Communicare
The Children’s Treatment Rehabilitation Program can serve up to 11 or 12 students.  The students here at Valley View are split during the day by age groups.  Ben Stevens, the Program Director, has resigned to take another position.  The staffing situation is being addressed and Communicare hopes to have a new program director hired shortly.  This is the first time the program has been operated in the school setting, as the Meade Co. program is held at a Communicare facility.  They are making progress with the students.  Byron Douglas, the Communicare therapist for Morningside, has taken a new position in Marion County where he lives.  At present, Ashley Johnson, who is the therapist for Etown High, is going to also try to cover Morningside, T. K. Stone and the Alternative Center.
Communicare will hold their summer program again this year and they are contacting parents of those students they serve to encourage their attendance.

The Backpack program was monitored recently by Feeding America, to ensure that we had a permission slip for every child who participates.  The monitor found no problems.

The Kids Café program has been providing a meal and faith based activities on Wednesday nights and has been run through New Hope Community Church but needs a larger home now.  They have become a 501C-3 non-profit program and will continue to provide busing.  They are moving into the Vaughn Reno Starks building on the First Baptist Church grounds.  Nelle Thomas, program director, has informed us that from May – July, they will provide a meal and activities on Wednesdays and Thursdays for elementary age students and on Fridays for middle and high school age students.
In a collaborative effort, the Etown FRC and YSC and the Hardin County FRYSC’s, along with area agencies, provided a Community Baby Shower on March 20th at Pritchard Community Center.  Some of the teens from our high school attended.  Various speakers were in attendance while programs and workshops were also held for teen dads to assist with their needs and questions.  Each student took home items that had been obtained through donations.

In another collaboration, the Youth Services Centers from Etown and Hardin County also held a Youth Job Fair on April 5th at John Hardin High School.  Only 12 employers attended this year.  Many that were contacted to attend noted they are not currently hiring due to the economy as a reason for not participating.  Approximately 200 students attended with more Etown students among those than ever before.
Also on April 5th, the Elizabethtown School District held its second Community Night here at Valley View for minority families.  The district is working with parents to eliminate achievement gaps and help students become successful.  There were many in attendance.  Activities included a cook out of pork burgers, hot dogs and drinks with beans and slaw being provided by Betty Long, one of the workshop presenters.  Breakout workshops were held on various topics including, Infinite Campus, presented by Gayla Barnard; Financial Aid, presented by Melissa Butler and Lisa Mudd; and What Can You Do To Help Your Child Be Successful by Betty Long.  After the workshops, Brandon Deaderick, EHS graduate, former University of Alabama football player and current New England Patriot spoke concerning his experience of getting through school, the assistance he received and how much it meant to him.  Brandon presented a wonderful speech and made an impact on everyone there.  The Strategic Planning Committee is planning on having a program once each quarter and they are working on next year’s programs to continue the success of the first two.
Reality Store will be held at T. K. Stone on May 9th for the 7th graders.  This program is held with assistance from the Hardin County Cooperative Extension Service and the School/Community Liaison, Bonnie Young at the high school.

The Summer Feeding program through Hardin County Schools will not be available for the pick up of lunches this year due to rule changes.  In the past, we have picked up lunches for those students participating in the Credit Retrieval program at the high school, as well as, any other summer activities and program being held at our schools.  Karen will be working with Susan Klingensmith to come up with an alternative to provide lunches to students that are participating in summer programs and activities in the school district.

The Grandparent Support Group met in February with Mr. Carl Downey speaking to them about ways to help support their students’ self-esteem and really listening to what the children are saying.  In May, Karen and Pam will accompany the members to the Muhammad Ali Museum in Louisville.  The Museum provided free tickets for this group to attend.  Mr. Nate Huggins will drive the bus for the event.

July 10 – 12 is the Victory Over Violence Conference in Louisville.  The Conference is provided by the State Family Resource and Youth Services Center office and is free for all FRYSC Coordinators to attend.  Any others that wish are encouraged to attend and may access the Victory Over Violence website to register and find pricing information.
Other Business
Nate Huggins informed members on construction projects throughout the district.  Panther Academy is almost complete.  Helmwood Heights is finished except for some outside work.  The district has received BGI Approval to construct the new athletic complex that will house the high school’s football stadium on campus and will have a synthetic field.  They have also received BGI Approval for the pool renovation.
This Thursday, April 19th, the juniors and seniors at EHS will witness a Mock Crash demonstration about noon.  The program is presented approximately every other year prior to prom to educate students on the dangers of drinking and driving and try to dissuade them from making those choices.  There will be speakers and workshops till about 2:30 to help reinforce the message.
There being no other business, Vicki Seabolt motioned to adjourn the meeting and Donny Gill seconded.  Motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 12:58 p.m.

